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20 December 2023                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Dear Parents and Carers  
 
 
Year 2 and Choir Christmas Carol Concert 
  
Last Tuesday Year 2 and the school choir visited All Saints Church for a Christmas Carol Concert. 
We told the Christmas story and sang some carols to go alongside this. A super well done to our 
readers who all spoke so confidently in church, Marlowe, Everly, Eva, Lana, Jessica, Gracie, Ava, 
Joshua, Aurelia, Amelia, Aalayah, Kyrie, Alice-Eva, Annabelle, Harrison and Ella. 
Thank you to all of the parents and carers who attended, we hope you enjoyed it.  
 
Early Years and Key Stage One Panto 
 
On Monday afternoon, Early Years and Key Stage One watched 'Little Red Riding Hood' the panto. 
The children  loved watching the performance and getting involved. 
 
Christmas Dinner  
 
A big thank you to our catering team for a very successful 
Christmas dinner on Wednesday. The food was enjoyed by 
children from Nursery to Year 6 as well as staff. The food was 
truly delicious! 
 
 
 
 
Jingle and Mingle – Monday, 11 December  
 

Last week, children from Silver and Platinum Jubilee took part in their annual 
Jingle and Mingle events. The children worked hard beforehand to learn a 
range of Christmas songs alongside the Makaton signs. The children also 
taught their family and friends their special songs and shortly joined the 
children on stage which was really exciting. Our Nursery children also baked 
their own gingerbread people which they shared with their family and friends. 
Thank you to everyone who attended their special Christmas events.  
 
 
 
 
 



 

A Little Nativity – Thursday, 14 December  

Our Reception children took to the stage last week to perform 'A 
Little Nativity' to friends and family in the audience. The 
children had worked hard to learn a number of songs and the 
Makaton signs to accompany the words. The children looked 
fabulous in their costumes. Thank you to parents and carers for 
supporting the children with learning words, for providing 
costumes and for attending our performances. The children are 
all superstars!  

The Snowman at Peacock Theatre- Friday, 15 December 2023 
 
A group of children in Years 2-5 furthered their interest in ballet and dance last week by attending a 
Sadlers Wells’ performance of the Snowman. The children had a wonderful time watching this world 
class performance. Prior to the show, the children took part in a river walk and did a spot of sight 
seeing. 
 

 
 
 
Our Visit to All Saints View – Tuesday, 19 December 

Yesterday our Reception children visited All Saints View to sing 
Christmas songs to the residents and to spread some festive 
cheer. The children wrote over 80 Christmas cards to hand out 
to the residents and sang their favourite songs from their 
recent Nativity performance. It was so lovely to see the children 
and residents singing and smiling together. We will definitely 
visit the residents again!  

 
Year 1 Nativity- Tuesday, 19 December  
 
All children in Year 1 did a fantastic job in their Nativity performance. Miss Mole and Mrs Scott-Hyde 
are very proud of all of them and hope parents enjoyed the performance as much as they did. Well 
done to all the children that had lots of lines to learn and a super well done to every child in Year 1 
for trying their hardest and putting on a great performance.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

PTA Disco Events 
 
A huge thank you and well done to the PTA for organising our 
Christmas discos this year. Early Years and Years 1 and 2 throughly 
enjoyed themselves and danced enthusastically to the latest tunes. 
The free drink and sweets went down well. 
 
Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 had a fun packed dance-off at their disco. The boys 
just edged the girls out of first place. Well done to all who attended- 
the behaviour was excellent as always. Thank you to all adults who 
were able to support with this event- your efforts are much 
appreciated. 
 

 
Staffing Updates 
 
Miss Odoi will be leaving the school at the end of the week to resume her previous career in further 
education. We wish her well working with older students again. Miss Lee will be returning from her 
placement school and will be working in Blue Class for the remainder of the year. Mrs Tracy Green 
is returning to her other school but will return after February half term for her next placement. I am 
also pleased to report that I have appointed an additional experienced teacher. Mr Graham Page is 
an accomplished teacher having previously been the Deputy Head of a well known local school. Mr 
Page will be working with Year 6 throughout the week. A lot of Mr Page’s work will be focused on 
small group booster and 1:1 work with our Year 6 pupils.   
 
Unsused winter clothes 
 
If you have any unused winter hats, gloves, scarves or coats that are still in good condition and your 
child has grown out of, please can you donate them to the school office for a good cause. 
 
If anyone is in need of any of the above, please contact the office and we will do our best to allocate 
these items to you. 
 
 
Season Greetings 
 
Finally, it leaves me to offer everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Mr James Edwards 
 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free school meals 
 
If you think you meet the free school meals eligibility criteria, please call the 
Local Authority on 0300 300 8306. When you call to apply for free school 
meals, please have the following information ready:  
 
• National Insurance numbers and dates of birth for you and your partner  

• Dates of birth for your children  

• If you receive support from the National Asylum Support Service, your 
NASS number  
 
If your application is successful, please contact the school office to confirm 
this to enable us to update our records to reflect this.  

 

School Admissions 2024 

Central Bedfordshire Council have produced a booklet to help 

you with applying for your child’s school place for 2024.  

The following link will take you to the booklet 

https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/5/school_admissions 

 

The national closing dates for applications to be received by the School 
Admissions Team are: 

15 January 2024 

 - Starting School 2024 

- Transfer to Middle 2024 

https://www.centralbedfordshire.gov.uk/info/5/school_admissions


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

Event 
Year 

groups 
involved 

Date 

Last day of term  All 
Wednesday, 20 December 2023 school 
closes  
at 2:00pm 

School opens All Thursday, 4 January 2024 

National Child Measurement 
Programme 

Year 6 Thursday, 11 January 2024 

This week’s 
Attendance Awards 

Reception/KS1 Prince Louis– 
Orange 99%  
 

 
Lower KS2 Princess Charlotte – 
Red 99.3% 
 
 
Upper KS2 Prince George– 
Charlotte 98.5% 
 
 

 



 

 
Star Awards 
 

 
 

    

Danny 
DETERMINATION 
says, “DON’T GIVE 
UP.” 

Colin CURIOSITY 
says,  
“THINK FOR 
YOURSELF.” 

Chloe 
COMMUNICATION 
says, “RESPECT 
OTHERS.” 

Izzy 
INDEPENDENCE 
says, “DO YOUR 
BEST.” 

Lewis P Myles W Hetty C Grace D 

Efrem T Xivaan G Jessica-Rose B Paul DJ 

Keyan M Dylan S Esmae T Willow D-S 

Conor H  Annabelle M Elliott S 

Lou-Lou G  Ellis L Alfie C 

Joshua H   Ahmad K 

Jessica G    

Lilly-May KG    

David T    

Danielle U    

Matei L    

Emmanuel A    

Spencer A    

    

    

    

    

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


